April 2, 1946 Mr. Harold M. Hauser Case Building Marion, Kansas Dear Harold: I received your letter of March 27 but have been unable to acknowledge it until now. I have been snowed under with correspondence, speaking dates, and Rotary work. I was very happy to get the tickets to the Aggie game for you and am sorry that we could not have won. As you mentioned in your letter, Kurland was just too much for us and there was nothing we could do about it. With every good wish to you, I am Very truly yours, Director of Physical Education, FCA:MF Varsity Basketball Coach.